Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

April 2, 2019
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Jane Merkin, Ronald Jennings, Daniel Caplan, Wolfgang Ludwigs, Bernard Rod, Corinne Yourman
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Tracy Rezvani
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the March meeting were approved.
Old Business
Jane Merkin discussed the state legislative session. The last day is April 8.  The Home Buying Tips Program went well.  The video is posted on OCP’s YouTube Channel. Tracy Rezvani discussed doing one on Financial Literacy next.  It was suggested to try to do one at least once a quarter, and possibly every other month.  Ms. Rezvani will work with Ron Jennings and Adrienne Van Lare to schedule the next event.  Ms. Van Lare is with Montgomery County Public Libraries, who will be the host so that they can coordinate the necessary equipment and Information Technology personnel that will be needed.  Mr. Jennings said the most convenient library for him would be Gaithersburg. Dan Caplan suggested doing a future program with no set topic, having multiple experts available, and allowing consumers to ask questions about any general financial issues.   
New Business

None.
Office Report

OCP staff reported on statistics for the month of March. Automotive topped the list of complaints, followed by Home Improvement and Retail. Staff participated in National Consumer Protection Week with tables at the White Oak, Silver Spring, Bethesda, Rockville, and Gaithersburg libraries. Staff also participated in events at the Global Mission Church, the Commission on Aging Public Forum, and Congressman David Trone’s Seniors Workshop. Staff did presentations on scams targeting businesses at the Damascus Business Network Breakfast, on cybersecurity and identity theft at the Davis Library, on scams at Potomac Community Village, and on senior scams at the Brandeis National Committee Lunch.  Staff also did an interview on common scams for My MC Media.
The meeting adjourned at 9:25 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, May 7, 2019, at 8:30 a.m., at 1451 Seven Locks Road, Rockville, MD 20854.
